Aganovic, Sandra

From: John Knutton <jknutton@seminoleclerk.org>

Sent: Thursday, June 1, 2023 9:10 AM

To: Aganovic, Sandra

Cc: Damaris Rivera; Grant Maloy

Subject: Clerk of Court West Branch in Altamonte Springs

Attachments: LEASE FOR NEW CLERK FACILITY Shoppes at Brantley Hall 10.24.17.pdf; First Amdmt

to Shoppes at Brantley Hall Lease.pdf

This email was sent from someone outside of the Seminole County BCC Organization. Always use caution when opening
attachments or clicking links from unknown senders or when receiving unexpected emails. If you believe this message is suspicious

or malicious in nature, please use the Phish Alert Button to report it to the Information Services Security Team or contact
311Support at

Dear Sandra,

I hope this email finds you well. | wanted to reach out to you about the West Branch of the Clerk’s Office, located in
Altamonte Springs. As you may be aware, we are suffering from ongoing staffing shortages, and have found that
operating two branch locations have proven difficult at this time. Grant desires to continue trying to find a new branch
office located in a more central area of the county, and consolidate both branches into one location.

In the meanwhile, before we find a new central branch location, we feel it is necessary to close the West Branch sooner
than expected, and combine our staff into the East Branch location in Casselberry.

| have attached the lease agreement for the West Branch, along with the First Amendment which extends the lease to
Jan 31, 2028.

Under Section 14 of the document titled “LEASE FOR NEW CLERK FACILITY,” on page 21 of 44, it states, in part: “...either
party has the right to terminate this Lease for convenience upon at least ninety (90) calendar days prior written notice to
the other party...”. Therefore, we must give 90 days’ notice to terminate the lease.

We are planning on moving our West Branch staff to our East Branch location on June 12, 2023. Please send the
necessary notice to the West Branch landlord so that we can terminate the lease.

Please let me know if you need anything further from my end.

Thank you,

John Knutton, Esqg.

General Counsel

Seminole County Clerk of the Circuit Court & Comptroller
101 Eslinger Way

Sanford, FL 32773

(p) 407-665-4500

(f) 407-330-7193

www.seminoleclerk.org




****Florida has a very broad Public Records Law. Virtually all written communications to or from State and Local
Officials and employees are public records available to the public and media upon request. Seminole County Clerk of the
Court and Comptroller policy does not differentiate between personal and business emails. E-mail sent on the Clerk
system will be considered public and will only be withheld from disclosure if deemed confidential pursuant to State
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